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RESPONSE:  STOCKLAND’S FLYER, ANI REMEDIATION, JAN 2005 

STOCKLAND’S CLAIM


NOT SUPPORTED
1. ‘World’s best practice’


A fully enclosed sealed habitat to 









prevent the release of contaminants is 








‘best practice’ and this is not happening

2. ‘Independent’ auditor
Auditor is 100% funded by Stockland, not independent

3. ENV, Stockland’s consultant 

No, ENV’s previous plans for the ANI site were found

has ‘impeccable environmental credentials’
to pose a threat to public health.  

Public documents show that ENV has had trouble with previous remediations, ( see Mt Helena, Midland)

4. Dust and Air standards met
Public documents show that the Air Quality Branch at the Department of Environment (DoE) was not given time to review this remediation plan before it was approved

5. If site left untouched, heavy

metals could leach into ground water
In June 2004 the DoE said this effect had not been proved.  It is believed that the existing infrastructure, including the concrete slab under the ANI factory has prevented the leaching of contaminants into the groundwater.   On 14 February 2004, Stockland’s Mr Perrignon said to the press “all the materials we have tested indicate they are not leaching into the groundwater.”  

6. Capping would make the site

higher and hence visually unacceptable
There is no reason why the existing concrete slab could not be left in place and the remaining site concreted and sealed.  Stockland will not accept this option because it means that the site must be left as public open space.  

7. Stockland say that they can meet
$2.5 million will not pay for a risk free 

best practice standards with a budget of 
remediation.  The State Government paid

$2.5 million.
$16 million to remediate Minim Cove and $17.5 for the East Perth Gasworks.  The USA studies show that lead smelter remediation is extremely expensive.   

* see attached schedule outlining the health effects of contaminants found to depths of 5 metres within the ANI site
